Ms. Kirsten Walli
Board Secretary
Ontario Energy Board
P.O. Box 2310
2300 Yonge Street,
Suite 2700
Toronto, Ontario
M4P IE4

Fax: (416) 440-7656

Email: boardsec@oeb.gov.on.ca

Chris Aristides Pappas

RR2

Meaford ON N4L 1W6

519-538-5551

Aristides49@aol.com

Mar 6, 2008

Dear Ms. Walli: VIA EMAIL

Re: Mr. Rattray's Request.

Subject: RE: EB-2997-0050 - Hydro One Networks Inc., Bruce to Milton

Transmission Reinforcement Project

Date: 04/03/2008 2:09:07 P.M. Eastern Standard Time

From: john.rattray@ieso.ca

It is my understanding, from The Ontario Energy Board's EB-2006-0170 Filing Requirements for Transmission and Distribution Applications and their PRACTICE DIRECTION ON CONFIDENTIAL FILINGS, that this request requires a decision of the Board. Also, this request involves the filing of agreements by the Intervenors, if the request is approved by the Board.

I submit that this involves time and, therefore, impacts upon the Interrogatory scheduling as it now stands. I believe that such matters, requiring Board Decisions, should also allow the Board to consider this and consider a reasonable extension to the Interrogatory phase. This would allow equitable and appropriate time for consideration of the informations involved.

While I did bring up the issue of confidentiality on Issues Day [Feb. 21, 08], I was remiss in not associating it with scheduling, in my submission. I apologize for this ommision.

I request that the Board consider the above and reply regarding whether or not they feel that this request is appropriate and whether or not they will consider it.

Included are excerpts from the aforementioned Board documents, for

ease of consideration and review by the Intervenors and others.

Respectfully, Chris Aristides Pappas